

CRUZIN NEWS-N-VIEWS

Volume 195 Editor: baileybnb@msn.com

OTHG Phoenix website: othg-phoenix.net

December 4, 2019

Officers

President

Ron Boen (701) 240-3550

Vice-President

John Carmody (318) 210-4927

Secretary

Teresa Way (623) 435-1934

Treasurer

Carol Dalton (602) 421-1224

Board Members

Rick Aronson (623) 889-1786 Bob Bailey (480) 747-1943 Larry Besore (602) 818-2405 Jim Dalton (602) 370-9440 Jerry Elliott (623) 521-5617 Larry Way (602) 708-1990

Newsletter Editor

Betty Bailey (480) 747-1202

Merchandise Sales

Art & Debbie Thomas (480) 993-8502

Webmaster/Photographer

Conrad Monroe (928) 532-8800

Here's a list of your Officers, Board Members and Committee Chairpersons. If you have any questions, suggestions, comments or just want to chat, give them a call.

The Prez Sez:

ell here we are, another year is almost over. As you read this we are at the last meeting of the year and the Christmas party is just around the corner. This year's party is at a new location with a new menu and a new band, plus a whole lot of new Over The Hill Gang-Phoenix members! Our membership roster is full or nearly full so next year should hold a lot of NEW fun for everyone.

I urge the older members to reach out to our newbies to make them feel at home. Invite them to sit at your tables at the meetings and get to know them. Lots of new faces and lots of new cars can only make us a better club.

Thanks go out to everyone who worked so hard in 2019 with hosting breakfasts, organizing picnics, parties, and cruises, taking pictures to share, keeping our records and finances in order, selling our merchandise, and all the other things that go into making a great club even better. Your efforts are so appreciated by everyone.

Here's wishing you all **Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!** It was truly an honor to serve as your President. — Ron Boen

Thank you to Tony & Jeannine Cruz and Larry & Brenda Besore for hosting our November putt to Mi Tierra Restaurant in Catalina, AZ! We had a great turnout for this beautiful drive! Tony and Jeannine again had fantastic prizes from several drawings as well as a 50/50 drawing, and although this was not necessary, it was appreciated. Thank you for hosting this putt!

Thank you also to Ron & Carol Boen for inviting us to their "Welcome-Back Party." Our members who attended said it was great fun with a lot of delicious food! No doubt the music, food, and great company made it fantastic!!



ESTATE SALE — Ron and Jan Olmstead

Jan and I are moving to Assisted Living. We have many items for sale including, but not limited to: House with large garage, cars, car parts, tools, signs, collectables, guns, antiques, patio furniture, household items, mini bikes, etc. Call Ron (602) 864-2990.

Also: 1 Kenwood Club Radio, Model KSC-24, rapid charger: \$100.00

Upcoming Events

Monthly Putts for 2020:

Saturday, January 18 — Need volunteer

Saturday, February 15 — Roger & Jill A. at the new Speedway building near 87th Ave. & McDowell, Tolleson.

Saturday, March 14 — Rick & Debbie A. at Richi's Diner, 15609 W. Bell Rd., Ste. 100, Surprise 85374.

Saturday, April 18 — Andy & Dawn Yex - at TBD

Saturday, May 16 — Gene & Margaret M. at Egg 'n Joe's, 23271 N. Scottsdale Rd., Ste. 101, Scottsdale 85255.

Saturday, June 20 — Need volunteer

ntroducing Gary and Carol Aden:

Married on June 25, 1966, now 53 years ago.

Both of us grew up in Nebraska. The day we got married we left NE, never to live in the state again. We have two children, daughter Marcie, married with two sons, who live in Amsterdam, The Netherlands. Son, Jeremy, died at 17 years old in an accident, Oct. 1991.

After seven moves, from seven different states, we have lived in Surprise for over five years. Gary got his law degree in NE and passed the New York State bar, but only practiced in two cases. His second degree was a Masters in Hospital Administration. Gary worked as vice president of Pennsylvania Hospital and then in other related healthcare companies.

Gary has had a love of old cars since his teen years. He worked with his dad to hot-rod a Model A coupe, enjoyed his 55 Chevy, 59 Corvette and the current 29 Model A Ford pickup.

Carol was lucky to be a stay-at-home mom. Entertaining for work was a part of life. Volunteering became her job and is involved in many different clubs.

Birthdays

Jan Olmstead 12/06 Jerry Elliott 12/07 Larry Besore 12/08 Carol Boen 12/25 Thank you to our new members who have submitted their writeups for our newsletter. I will include them in the order they were received. I would appreciate if you would please email directly to me. I would also appreciate knowing your birthday.

Please send directly to Betty at baileybnb@msn.com.

<u>Cruzin News-N-Views</u> is the official publication of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix. Opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the author and/or editor, not necessarily those of the Club or its members.

All material contained herein is released for publication providing credit is given to the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix, and/or author and remuneration is made if it is to be used in a profit-making publication.

Articles, suggestions, ideas, etc. are solicited and encouraged for publication and the Editor reserves the right to edit and publish those articles felt to be in the best interest of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix.

The <u>Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix</u> is a club made up of owners and operators of pre-1959 vehicles. Its primary objective is to promote the sport of Street Rodding.

The <u>Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix</u> has a Business Meeting on the first Wednesday of each month at Red Devil Italian Restaurant at 3004 East Bell Road, Phoenix, AZ, at **6:30 PM**. Board Meetings are held at Mimi's Café at Desert Ridge Marketplace, 21001 N. Tatum Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85050 (Tatum between 101 & E. Deer Valley) on the third Tuesday of each month at **6:30 PM**.